

Summary of Bill (as amended):


Assembly Bill 594 – Under current law, the victim of a crime or the adult family member of a victim who dies as a result of the crime may request to be notified by the Department of Corrections of the convicted offender’s application for parole or release to extended supervision, release from prison, escape, death while in prison, release from a mental health facility, consideration of early discharge from extended supervision or parole, petition for pardon or placement in a community setting. The victim may provide written statements, testify, and attend Earned Release Review Commission interviews and release hearings.  In order to receive these notifications, the victim or family of a deceased victim must fill out a notification request card. 





In the case of a police officer who is killed in the line of duty, AB 594 extends those same victim rights listed above to the law enforcement agency where the officer worked as well as to the head of the bargaining unit that represented the deceased officer. Essentially, the bill treats these two organizations like the “family” of the officer who was killed.  





Assembly Substitute Amendment 1: 1) The amendment changes the notification requirement from applying to offenses that occur on or after the effective date, and instead, it applies the notification requirement to any release, placement, or escape that occurs, or a petition that is filed, as of the effective date of the bill.  2)  The law enforcement agency and the collective bargaining unit must be notified by DOC automatically without having to fill out the notification cards. 


Fiscal Effect:


Prosecutors and Department of Justice: No fiscal impact is anticipated. 


State Public Defender: No fiscal impact as this bill does not create a new crime. 


Corrections and Earned Release Review Commission (ERRC): Anticipate that they will be able to absorb any increase in costs due to providing additional notifications or holding longer hearings. 





Supporters Message:


Law enforcement officers share special bonds with their fellow officers, so they should be allowed to provide testimony regarding the potential release of a person who killed a fellow officer in the line of duty. 


This situation will not come up frequently, as very few officers are killed in the line of duty. 


Law enforcement agencies and collective bargaining units should not have to fill out the notification cards because the generally don’t change addresses and are easy for DOC to locate. 





Opponents Message:


None were raised. 


Key Supporters:


Rep. Tony Staskunas; Rep. Mark Gundrum; Sen. Jeff Plale; Milwaukee Police Association; WI Troopers Association; WI Chiefs of Police Association; WI Professional Police Association.





Key Opponents:


No organization or individual registered against the bill in committee or with the Government Accountability Board.





Committee Vote:


On February 10, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Corrections and the Courts recommended adoption of Assembly Substitute Amendment 1 on a vote of 10-0-2. (Reps. Kessler and Gundrum were absent.) [Reps. Van Roy, Kestell, LeMahieu and Brooks voted aye.] ��The committee recommended passage of AB 594 as amended on a vote of 10-0-2. (Rep. Kessler and Rep. Gundrum were absent.) [Reps. Van Roy, Kestell, LeMahieu and Brooks voted aye.]�


Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Tanya Hein; Office of Rep. Karl Van Roy (6-0617)
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